
The Town Office will be 

closed on Monday July 3, 

2017 for Canada Day. 
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 June/July 2017 

   
  

   

     
   

 

  

 

 

   

 
   

  
       

     

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

 

                            
 

Town Council Meetings 
Council Meetings for July will be held at 7:00 pm  

 on Monday, July 10th, 2017 and Monday July 24th, 2017,  
in the Town Office at 78 Main Street.  

Lashburn Town Council: Mayor: Steven Turnbull  
Councillors: Laura Bowman, Alison Cheesman,  
Danelle Covey, Zach Halwachs and Kevin McNay.  

 

 
Lashburn Post Office 

 

Starting May 1, 2017 the Transportation 

Officer with Canada Post changed the 

highway service affecting HWY 40 and 

HWY 16. Therefore Lashburn mail now 

gets picked up and dropped off at the 

same time 

(approx. 1:30 pm – Summer and 

12:30 pm – Winter) 

The cut off time for mail to leave same 

day is 1:00 pm – Summer 

 and 11:45 am – Winter. 

 

Also; please be aware that the lobby 

door gets locked at 8:00 pm and is 

reopened at 8 am – except Thursday 

when it will be opened at 9:00 am. 

Sorry if the inconvenience. There are 

many small offices that lock the lobby 

door when they leave at 5:00 pm. (For 

the same reason, vandalism and theft) 

We have some very gracious volunteers 

who are locking the lobby at 8 pm for 

us so we can stay open longer. Thank 

you to these volunteers. 

Town of Lashburn 
 

Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll for the Town of Lashburn for 

the year 2017 has been prepared and is open to inspection in the office of the 

assessor from  

9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. and 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. on the following days: 

Monday to 

Thursday and 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. and 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. on Fridays, 

May 5th, 2017 to July 4th, 2017. 
 

A bylaw pursuant to section 214 of The Municipalities Act has been passed and 

the assessment notices have been sent as required. 
 

Any person who wishes to appeal against his or her assessment is required to 

file his or her notice of appeal, accompanied by a $100.00 appeal fee which 

will be returned if the appeal is successful, with:  The Secretary of the 

M.L.W.M. Board of Revision, Box 208, Maidstone, SK S0M 1M0 by 4:00 p.m. 

on the 4th day of July, 2017. 
 

It is the assessed owner’s responsibility to ensure the appeal has been received 

by the Board of Revision by 4:00 p.m. on the 4th day of July, 2017. 
 

                    Dated this 5th day of May, 2017.   

                                                                             Vicki Seabrook 

    Assessor 

 

Congratulations to the 2017 Graduating 
Class of Lashburn High School!  

 



 

 

 
 

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

   

     

       

    

 

   

   

 

 

  

     

   

  

 

  

  

  

  

     

   

 

  

 

Lashburn Hotel & Liquor Vendor 
Remember you can get your 

permit and spirits for any occasion 
IE: Weddings, anniversaries, etcé 

at the Lashburn Hotel. 
Phone Don at 285-3303 

 

Nailicious Nails  
 
 

Have you been sugared yet? 
A safe, gentle and more 
effective way to remove 

unwanted hair for women, 
men and children, with the 
added benefit of removing 

dead skin cells and 
conditioning the skin. 
Contact me to discuss 

Alexandria Professional 
Sugaring and book your 

appointment today! 
 

Gel Nails, Pedicures, 
Manicures & PolishPro for 

nails and toes. 
Gift Certificates Now 

Available!!  
 

 

To book your appointment 

Contact Lisa at  
306-830-1648 

 

FITNESS NOW 
 

Fitness Now Gym in Lashburn 
Hours 5am-11pm 7 days a week 

Still time to get ready for summer, 
Contact Danelle Covey @ 780-205-7433  

for info and questions 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Minute with the Mayor       July 2017 
 

Our Annual Community Day Celebration has come and gone for another year. The weather was 

not the greatest but many people still came out to enjoy the parade and activities on Saturday. 

The Friday Movie in the Park was moved to the High School Gym and was a great success! 

Several families came out to enjoy Beauty and the Beast and the children’s entertainer. We 

would like to thank the High School for allowing us to use the gym. The Town and Community 

Day Committee would like to thank our local sponsors: Scorpion, Synergy Credit Union, 

Lashburn Corner Store and Southern Spur. Without your generous support some of the 

community day activities would not have been possible. Next year will be the 10th Anniversary 

of Community Days so we will start the planning process in the fall. If you are interested in 

becoming involved please let us know.  
 

On Tuesday, June 6th the Town participated in the School Travel Planning walkabout at 2:45 

and a debriefing meeting after the walk. The purpose of the walkabout was to learn first-hand 

the travel issues faced by students and their families. Direct observation of the common school 

routes and key areas of concern will help with preparing an Action Plan. In the debriefing 

session several concerns were discussed. There were several recommendations made. These 

concerns were brought to Council last week and some will be completed in the next few weeks. 

The information presented will be compiled into a report for the school and community.  
 

Town Council would like to thank Lashburn Communities in Bloom for working to help 

beautify our community. The Committee and their volunteers did a great job this year preparing 

and planting all the areas in town. The barrels and hanging baskets are a great addition to Main 

Street. Again thanks for a job well done!  
 

The Town will be placing a couple garbage cans around the community. There has been some 

concern that residents have no place to throw garbage as they walk in the community. The 

garbage cans will be temporary barrels to start with and from usage Town Council will look at 

the purchase of more permanent garbage cans.   
 

Work at Heritage Park continues. There will be some landscaping completed over the summer 

and the picnic tables have been placed in the park. The Council has also budgeted for the 

completion of the multi surface pad that will replace the outdoor rink. The outdoor rink 

structure will be removed this summer in preparation for the new surface pad. There will be a 

community work bee in the next few weeks to help speed the removal process up. Watch for 

more details.  
 

I encourage you to submit questions or concerns that you would like addressed in the next 

Minute with the Mayor in August. Simply drop the question off at the Town Office or email me 

directly at steven_turnbull@hotmail.ca.  You can also check out my Facebook page at Mayor of 

Lashburn Steven Turnbull. 



Library News 
 

 

Lashburn Library Hours 2017 

Monday                  1:00 – 4:00 pm 

Tuesday                  4:00 – 7:00 pm 

Wednesday            6:30 – 9:30 pm 
 

Book Club at 7:00 pm on the 

2nd Wednesday of the month 

Friday             10:30 am – 3:30 pm 
 

Preschool Story time Fridays at 2:00 pm 
 

“Like” Lashburn Library Facebook page to 

keep up with new books and programming 

at the Library 

 

 

Tanning Packages 
 available at Jaz-ees Hair and Esthetics 

located 86 Main Street in Lashburn. 
 

50 Minutes - $45.00 + Tax 
 

100 Minutes - $55.00 + Tax 
 

200 Minutes - $75.00 + Tax 
 

Drop ins – Up to 10 Minutes - $10.00 + Tax 

*LOTIONS – GOGGLES – BRONZERS* 
 

Call (306) 285-4599 for more info 

         

 

    

 

    

 
   

   
  

 

 

 
    

 

 

        

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

   
 

    

 

 

 
  

 

     

 

 

   

 

Tighnduin News  
 

Weõre all loving the sunshine these days! 

 

Welcome to Mel and to Shirley  

Gentle Yoga:  Mondays at 10:00  am  

June 19 and 26, July 3, 10 and 17  

Games Nite : Tuesdays at 7:00pm  

June 20 and 27, July 4 and 11  

Coffee Morning:   

Wednesdayõs June 21 and July 19 at 9:30 am  

Everyone Welcome  

Wellness Clinic:  

No wellness clinic in July  

Wellness resumes in August 3 at 9:00 am  

Bingo:  

Fridayõs ðJune 23 ð Sponsored by the Library 

Board and July 7 ð By Tighnduin Recreation  

at 7:30 pm  Public Welcome.  

Thanks to the Credit Union and United Church 

for recent bingoõs 

Music and othe r fun: 

June 19 ð Tea and Music on Jackõs deck 

July 13 ð Lone Rock Tea house and  

Berry Farm in Marshall  

 

See you next month  

 
 

 

 

 

LASHBURN LEGION #73 

 

We would like to thank the children that decorated their bikes for 

Lashburn Day. They were great about riding their bikes in the rain 

and mud. Gabe, Emma and Mya were awarded cash prizes plus 

some Canada 150 items. 

Our next meeting is not until October so we wish everyone a great 

summer and stay safe. 

 

 

Cemetery Committee 

A very big thank you to more 

than 35 folks who showed up 

to make light work of a big 

project. Thanks to those who 

brought water and treats. The 

place looked beautifully 

groomed in less than 2 hours.  

St James United Church  
 

June 25 th Service at 10:00 A.M. with La y Worship Leader Mrs. Colleen Groenen.  

No worship service in July and August.  

2nd  Sunday in September will be the next service, at 10:00 A.M.  

Have a Wonderful summer holiday.  

 

We send our condolences to the family of Don Retzlaff.  

Condolences to the family  of Mildred Benkendorf , funeral will be Saturday August 19 th, 2017. 

 

Congratulations to Taylor, Rachel and baby boy, Cooper Lorne Richards. Congratulations to Murray 

and Doreen Coolidge on becoming Great Grandparents!  

 

God of Peace; you are the center of m y life a strong refuge of peace in the whirlwind of my pain. I 

look to you for strength and a constant assurance of hope.  
 

 

Respectfully Submitted                                                                                                                           

Chairperson           

Yvonne Wilson  

Communities in Bloom 
 

Another season of Communities in Bloom is well underway. The committee has been 

busy planting the various areas of town. This work could not be done without our 

volunteers. The Committee would like to thank all the volunteers who came out to 

prepare the flower beds and plant. There are many jobs that will be ongoing throughout 

the summer. So we encourage people to pull a few weeds and tend to the flowerbeds in 

town. It takes a team effort to continue to make out community look good. 

This year Communities in Bloom had barrel and hanging basket sponsors. The 

Committee would like to thank the following business, organizations and families for 

supporting this effort: 

Lashburn Library 

Candice and Eugene Coolidge Family 

Lashburn Corner Store 

Beaton Agencies 

We would like to thank all those individuals who supported the hanging basket 

fundraiser this year. We sold 40 baskets. It was a great success and the CIB will 

continue with it next year. 

CIB would like to thank all the town employees for helping and assisting when 

called upon. Your extra assistance helped us tremendously and it was greatly 

appreciated. 

This year CIB started the Adopt-A-Spot Program. Synergy Credit Union adopted 

the Centennial Park Wagon Wheel at the end of Main Street. Their efforts in helping 

prepare the flower beds for planting were appreciated.  They also donated money from 

their causal Friday fund. 

 

A big thank you to all our Communities in Bloom Board Members for 2016-17. 

Without your efforts and hard work it would not have been possible. We are always 

looking for more people to join our board. We encourage you to think about joining and 

getting involved. 

 

If you are interested in becoming involved in Communities in Bloom as a volunteer 

please contact the Town Office, go to our Facebook page or email daniel39@live.ca. 

 

Please get involved and help make our community beautiful. 

 



  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                        

 
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
       

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Housing Available 

Tighnduin Home/ Lashburn Housing Authority  
 

*Applications available at  

Lashburn Town Office or any Sask. Housing 

Authority.  

Guidelines as per Sask. Housing Corp. 
 

>>>All Senior applications welcome<<< 
 

Questions can be directed to 
Karen Richardson, mngr    

*Ph. 780-205-3235 

*Email - managerlashburn@sasktel.net 

 

 

Chris Brinklow Music  

Event DJ   

Weddings, School dance, Holiday Socials  

and more  

Over 15 years of DJ experience.  

(639) 840-0035  

chrisbrinklow@me.com  

fb.me/ChrisBrinklowMusic  
 

 

Cindy’s Place 
is now operating the restaurant 

and lounge services at the 

Lashburn Town & Country 

Golf Club . 

Monday – Friday from  

8:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

Saturdays 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

Breakfast     •     Dinner      

•     Full Course Meals     

 •     Take Out 

Great Meals     •     Great View     

•     Great Fellowship 

Come and Visit us 

For more Information call  

(306) 285-3232 

 

The Tea Cozy 
Located inside  

Jaz-eez Hair & Esthetics 

 Located at 86 Main Street  

in Lashburn.  

(306) 285 4599 

Open 10-3  

Tuesday - Saturday 

Speciality Loose Tea: 

*Flavored Black *Rooiboos 

* Herbal & Wellness *Green 

*White *Oolong *Special 

Blends *Sweet Treats 

*Daily Steeped Selection 

*Tea Infused Jelly 

Accessories: 

*Pots *Mugs *Travel Cups 

*Sachets 

* Honey Sticks & More. 

Lashburn Golf Club 

For the 2017 Golf Season 

Parents of children under 14, purchasing a membership for the 

year can take their child(ren) along golfing free of charge, 

accompanied by a parent! 

(Some restrictions apply) 

!!*NEW*NEW*NEW!! 

Ask about our FREE golf lessons for children under 14 years 

of age!  

Call for more information (306) 285-3232 

 
Fragrance & Paraben Free  Organic Ingr edients  

Alcohol Free  Results Last 7-10 Days 

Flawless Rich Brown Colour  Custom Blended  

Hypoallergenic  20 Minute Appointment  

Ƌ Rayanne Pynten Ƌ 306-307-4231 Ƌ rayanne@organictan.ca  Ƌ www.organictan.ca  Ƌ 
 
 

Janelle Larson Massage Therapy HAS CLOSED! 

If  you have gift certificates, please contact me at:  

306-830-7732 

To book a massage with Janelle, contact: 

C L Body Therapy 
4161 70th Ave - Lloydminster, AB  

780-875-5372 
CL offers direct billing, low intensity laser, health 

supplements, essential oils, and chiropractic treatments.  
 

Why Is The Old Church Still Here? 
 

All Saints’ Church is 109 years old. Why does it still exist? What is becoming its 

future? You ask these questions because you are members of the Lashburn 

community; you are a part of the history, a part of the present, and a part of the 

future.  
 

The church building is in good shape, thanks to the many able and willing hands 

that have been taking good care of this historical structure. 
 

The church members are actively involved in community services. Most of us are 

not young, but we have lots of wisdom to offer and much experience to share. We 

are always available for relationships and friendships.   
 

The church leaders, especially the minister, are capable of providing spiritual care 

and companionship. They are most helpful during times of distress, and they are 

always prepared to walk you through life’s ups and downs. 
 

When history is still valued, when community life is still shared, and when 

distressful times are still experienced, the old church will still be here. 
   

Upcoming Events at All Saintsô Church 

Sunday Worship -  9:30am 
 

Morning Prayer - 9:00am, Monday and Tuesday 
 

 

Baptism - July 16th, Sunday, 9:30am 
 

Retirement Celebration for Mrs. Lorna Chappell 

July 23rd, Sunday, 11am 

 

Contact the Rector 

Rev. Jessie Pei  Office   306 285-3228 

   Text Message  306 307-5256 

   Email   epeijie@gmail.com 

 

Cathy Gilbertson 

Registered Massage 

Therapist 

For Appointments 

Call 

306.285.3851 

Lashburn, Sask 

mailto:rayanne@organictan.ca
http://www.organictan.ca/

